NUTHURST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
Held on Wednesday 7th January 2004 

at St Andrews School Nuthurst.

Present:
Mr D.V.L. England (Chairman)
Mrs V.M. Court



Mr D.H. Bateman


Mrs T.E.J. Fry



Mr B. Parkes



Mrs R.E. Jones



Mr G.C.A. Rowley 


Mrs J. McClean



Mr D.W. Toye



Ms M.H. Rose



Mr R.H. Walter.






Also in attendance Mr J.S. Cox (District Councillor), Miss L. Merry from the West Sussex County Times, Mr D.G. Burstow of Great Ventors Farm, Monks Gate, 

Mr E. Jenkinson representing the Scrase-Dickins Estate and 65 members of the public.

1/1/04
There were no Apologies for absence.
2/1/04
There were no Declarations of Interest from members of the Parish Council.

3/1/04
Development on Land at Monks Gate.

The Chairman informed the meeting that the Parish Council was hosting this

presentation as a public consultation, to enable as many people who might be

affected, to make representations. 

Mr Burstow began by explaining that this was a joint proposal between

himself and the Scrase-Dickins Trust who also owned part of the land

concerned. 

Mr Burstow then went on to give a power point presentation entitled “Monks

Common” – An “Opportunity” NOT a Threat.  He listed the specific local 

needs/benefits for Nuthurst parish and Monks Gate as he saw them and 

summarised the proposal – it would provide :-

i) Permanent dedication of Monks Gate pond for public use (it was at present private land)

ii) Dedication of additional land fronting Nuthurst Road as Public Open Space

iii) Construction of 6 cottages for sale or let on low-cost/affordable basis

iv) Construction of 8 detached houses for sale on the open market

v) Construction of a single access road

He added that other factors included: -

a) the development would “round-off” the existing development in Monks Gate

b) the development “mirrored” the Fieldgate Close development built in 1976 (which provided no community benefits)

c) the proposal would substantially improve an otherwise wet and unsightly site

d) the proposal would create a “centre” for Monks Gate.

Mr Burstow concluded by explaining that this would be an opportunity for the Parish to participate in the process – to be included and not excluded.  It was an opportunity to improve Parish facilities through participation and planning. 

4/1/04
PUBLIC FORUM. 
Questions and points raised by the members of the public present regarding the proposed development in Monks Gate were :-

1) Was the copse behind the houses in the Brighton Road to be developed?  There were many species of wildlife present on this site; the Sussex Conservation Trust had confirmed that if this were an area of ancient woodland, it would need to be surveyed.  The owners of Cherrington Cottage did not want a rear access to their property.

2) The current drainage system was overstretched - gardens in Monks Gate were often covered with sewage and there was standing water on the fields at present, even without any further development – the number of houses involved did not make a difference.

3) The sustainability of the development – Southern Water had said the current drainage system was at bursting point.

4)  Mr Burstow’s land, which was to be used, was at present agricultural land, not residential.

5) Was there any demand for a public open space in Monks Gate, and who would pay for its upkeep in the future?

6) None of the residents wanted this development – to say that it would preserve and improve the site was outrageous.

7) It had been previously minuted by the Parish Council (16/12/03) that Horsham District Council did not feel that a development of this kind in Monks Gate was sustainable and would only allow it if local opinion was in favour of it – would Mr Burstow withdraw his proposal if there was local opposition?

8) The woods around Monks Gate were wonderful and a village green was not needed.

9) If this was previously common land how did it become part of the Coolhurst Estate?

10) What was Mr Burstow’s view of local opinion now that he had heard from the residents of Monks Gate?

11) Monks Gate was valued as a hamlet – they would not want it to become another Mannings Heath with a village green and play area.

12) Although the development of this land was probably inevitable it would need to be controlled.  Any building that was done would need to be compatible with the area.  The current view was not particularly good and could be made a lot worse than the proposal that Mr Burstow was putting forward.

Mr Burstow replied to the questions raised that :-

1) Areas worth preserving would be preserved.

2) & 3) the current planning regulations would not allow development without improvement of the drainage system.

5) A commuted sum would be set aside by the developers for the future upkeep of the public open space.

7) This was just a proposal not a planning application.

9)   The land became part of the Coolhurst Estate in the 1920’s.

10) Mr Burstow declined to give his view of local opinion but added that he respected the residents’ views.

8.45 p.m. The meeting was suspended for 5 minutes while all but 6 members of the public left the meeting.

5/1/04
Approval of Minutes  - The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 3rd December 2003 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman with the following amendment: -  

Minute 19/12/03 The pothole in Park Lane between Orchard Farmhouse and Furzefield had not been reported as a pothole but a British Telecom inspection cover which had been out of place.

6/1/04
Dog Bin – Mannings Heath Village Green.

Arising on minute 4/12/03 – The Clerk had received an e-mail from Horsham District Council Environmental Services promising that the incorrectly placed dog bin would be moved in the next 1 – 2 weeks.

7/1/04
Trees on the Green at Maplehurst.

Arising on minute 7/12/03 – Mr Peter Dooley Horsham District Council’s Parks Liaison Officer was still to visit the site to view the tree in question – if it was not too large Horsham District Council would arrange for its removal at no cost to the Parish Council.

8/1/04
Road Resurfacing in Mannings Heath Village. 

Arising on minute 9/12/03 – The potholes which had been reported repeatedly by the Parish Council, had been reported by a local resident and were then repaired within a day.

9/1/04
Insurance for Events on Mannings Heath Village Green. 

Arising on minute 11/12/03 – The Annual General Meeting of the Mannings Heath Millennium Group was due to take place on Saturday 10th January. 

Mr Walter would speak to Mr John Wills regarding a future meeting to discuss insurance issues. 

10/1/04 Parish Newsletter. 

Arising on minute 12/12/03 – Items that would need to be included were - an introduction to the Parish Council, contact details and dates of future meetings.  Mr Walter would supply the Clerk with the name of a contact who could help with writing the first newsletter.

11/1/04 Fingerpost at Junction of Golding Lane and Hammerpond Road. 

Arising on minute 14/12/03 – 

RESOLVED The Clerk would arrange a meeting between Mrs Court and

 Mr Shaun Hubbard from West Sussex Highways department.

12/1/04 Metricab Power Engineering Site, Sedgwick Lane. 

Arising on minute 20/12/03 – Seeboard had confirmed to the Clerk that this was a supply site, only for the supply of power to Metricab Power Engineering and as such, the fencing was the responsibility of Metricab.

RESOLVED The Clerk to write to Metricab Power Engineering to ask that the 

fencing around the sub-station be painted green.
13/1/04 Correspondence– the Clerk reported the receipt of the following items

 of correspondence:-
i. Horsham District Council

(a) Museums and Heritage Strategy.

(b) Second Housing Development Housing Report.

(c) Consultation Draft Telecommunications Supplementary Planning Guidance.

(d) Youth Issues Newsletter.

(e) Calendar of Events 2004. 

ii.         West Sussex County Council.
(a)        Local Transport Plan (request to consider ideas for the

 preparation of a consultation document).

(b) Proposed 30 MPH Speed Limit Order.

(c) Proposed Modifications to the West Sussex Structure Plan 

2001 – 2016.

iii.       Campaign to Protect Rural England.

Safer, Quieter Rural Roads 

Conference 28th February 10.30 a.m. – 12.30 p.m. 

iv.        Sussex Associations of Local Councils.
(a)        County Circular December 2003.



(b)        New Councillors’ Course 6th – 8th February.

v.         Defra.

Equine Issues.

vi. Licensing Transfer Applications.
Dun Horse – New Applicants Stuart W. Briggs and 

Maurice Collins

Notice of Final Order and Transfer of Licence – Elite Garage, Brighton Road, Mannings Heath – addition of 

Jorge H. Diasclaudino.

RESOLVED The Clerk to supply copies of Horsham District Council’s Calendar 

of Events for 2004 to Mrs Court for Mannings Heath Village Hall 

and to Mr Bateman.

Ms Rose to review the Horsham District Council Museums and Heritage Strategy.

Mrs Court to review the Horsham District Council Second Housing Development Report and West Sussex County Council’s Proposed Modifications to the West Sussex Structure Plan 2001- 2016.

Mr England to review the Horsham District Council Consultation Draft Telecommunications Supplementary Planning Guidance.

The Clerk to write to the Campaign to Protect Rural England to suggest that they hold an additional meeting in the north of the district.

A date be set for the Roads and Footpaths Committee to meet to discuss the West Sussex Highways’ proposed speed limit extensions.

14/1/04 District Councillor’s Report.


District Council Licensing Act 2003.

This was being held up in the House of Lords at present but should be implemented in the summer of 2004.  Alcohol and Hackney Carriage licensing would be undertaken by Local Councils.

Car Parking in Horsham.

This had been reviewed and the charges amended in November 2003.  Mr Cox had voted against the increases in charges.

County Council Boundary Changes.

Under the new scheme Nuthurst would be included in the Southwater division.  There would be one less County Councillor in total.  These changes would come into effect from the next County Council elections.

Local Government Act 2003.

This would allow Councils to vary charges on second homes, and would come into effect in Horsham District from April 2004.  There would be discounts for the disabled of up to 15%

Budget 2004/2005.

This had increased by 18.5% last year and this year would be very similar.  Horsham District Council were reviewing services and restructuring, hopefully to save £1m over the next year.  Council Tax increases would be limited to inflation by money being taken from reserves.

15/1/04 Planning Matters

i.
New applications


          N/71/03

Single Storey Rear Extension.





Bluegate Cottage, Sedgwick Park.


          N/72/03

2 Storey Extension Over Garage.





35 Ryecroft Meadow, Mannings Heath

                      N/1/04
Certificate of Lawfulness of Internal and External Alterations.


                 Chapel Cottage, Nuthurst Street, Nuthurst.

                      Amended Plans

                      N/61/03             Classroom Extensions.


                  St. Andrew’s School, Nuthurst Street, Nuthurst.

RESOLVED    To raise no objections to N/71/03.

                          To ask that N/72/03 be REFUSED as it constitutes an over-

                          development of the site, is not in keeping with the current street

  scene and the overhang of the adjacent bungalow is overbearing

  in  scale.

                          To raise no objections to N/1/04 but to suggest the retention of the

                           existing stone window framing on the front of the chapel building

                           which appears to have been lost on the new plans.

                          To raise no objections to the amended plans for N/61/03.

ii.        The minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on 17th 

December were approved as a correct record. 

iii.       Decisions of Development Control Committee (North).

APPROVED


N/52/03
 Surgery on 6 Poplar Trees.





Old Stables, Nuthurst Road, Maplehurst.



N/53/03
Surgery to One Thuya Tree.





31 Whytings, Mannings Heath.



N/54/03
Surgery to One Oak Tree.





Jasmine House, 10 Winterpit Close, 





Mannings Heath.



N/55/03
Erection of Side and Rear Conservatories.





22 Lime Kiln Road, Mannings Heath.



N/56/03
2- Storey Side Extension.





12 Whytings, Mannings Heath.

REFUSED



N/31/03
Erection of Tyre Storage Building.





Elite garage, Brighton Road, Mannings Heath.



N/43/03
Change of Use of Land to Residential Curtilage.





Wayside, Nuthurst Road, Monks Gate.

16/1/04 School Governors’ Report.

St. Andrew’s School was due to have an Ofsted Inspection from 24th – 26th February, the first since 1997. 

17/1/04 Finance





    Net
       VAT    Totals









      £
           £          £

Accounts paid by Direct Debit

 
SEE Board plc Street lighting maintenance

   52.59       9.20     61.79


SEE Board plc Street lighting energy


   44.50       2.23     46.73



(VAT 5% on energy)


Accounts paid by Standing Order

Horsham District Council Dog Bin Clearance
   20.80
       20.80

Mrs T. Rowe  -Salary




 319.71
     319.71

Accounts paid between meetings
British Telecom




   46.02      8.05      54.07






Accounts paid at this meeting

Mazars – Audit Fees




  120.00    21.00   141.00

Mr D. England – Chairman’s Christmas Reception      65.53     11.47     77.00

Mrs T. Rowe – Travel




    22.77




  Postage



      4.06

 Stationery



      3.31      0.58



 Planning Meeting – Dec 17th       

     22.13

 Internet Access

 
    14.99                  67.84

  736.41    52.53   788.94

RESOLVED That the above accounts be passed for payment.

18/1/04 Highway Matters.

The following were reported: -

A pothole in the Copsale Road, by Owlscroft.

Bridleway 1712 from Sedgwick Park to Nuthurst was still closed.

Parked Cars by the junction of Park Lane and Nuthurst Road causing problems with visibility.

Footpath 1716 from Broadwater Lane heading east to Elliotts – the footbridge over a stream just below Ghyll House Farm had fallen down, also the route of the footpath was unclear after it crossed this bridge - the Clerk would ask Rights of Way to clarify the line of the path.

RESOLVED The Clerk to report the pothole to West Sussex Highways and the

Footpath and Bridleway to West Sussex Rights of Way.

Mrs McClean to find out the owners of the cars parked at the junction in 

Park Lane.

19/1/04 Parish Appraisal and Roads and Footpaths Meeting Dates.

A new date needed to be set for the next meeting of the Parish Appraisal Committee – it was later decided by the Chairman and the Clerk that a meeting would not need to take place until after the Annual Parish Meeting.

A date also needed to be set for the next meeting of the Roads and Footpath

Committee – this would take place after the Planning Committee Meeting on

Wednesday 21st January.

The meeting closed at 9.45. p.m.
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